

Họ và tên:

MSV: Lớp:.....

<u>Điểm toàn bài</u>	<u>Điểm CLO</u>	<u>Giảng viên chấm</u>
	CLO2.1 :.....	
	CLO2.2:	
	CLO2.3:	

SECTION 1: READING

Part 1: Look at the text in each question. What does it say? Circle the letter next to the correct explanation (A, B or C). (5qs x0,2= 1,0 pts) (CLO2.1)

1.

CITY BUS SERVICE

PLEASE HAVE THE EXACT FARE
READY FOR YOUR JOURNEY AS
THE DRIVER IS UNABLE TO GIVE
ANY CHANGE

- A. All city bus journeys cost the same.
- B. You need the correct money for the bus.
- C. Your ticket could be checked.

2.

NO DIVING

EXCEPT IN THE DEEP END OF THE
POOL

- A. The water is not deep enough for diving.
- B. You must not swim when people are diving.
- C. You must not dive where the water is shallow.

3.

SECURITY

ALL EMPLOYEES MUST CARRY
THEIR IDENTITY CARDS WITH
THEM AT ALL TIMES

- A. You must always have your identity card with you.
- B. You must show your identity card at all times.
- C. You can get your identity card from security.

4. Dave's Mum wants him to get some

MESSAGE

Dave, no milk left. I'll get some on my way home. Buy some eggs and tell Mary to make herself a salad.

- A. salad.
- B. bread.
- C. eggs.

5.

E MAIL - To: all maths students
From: The secretary

This week's lecture will be in the main hall, and not in the library as usual. Next week the lecture will be in the library, as normal. Please don't be late.

- A. The time of the lecture has changed.
- B. The subject of the lecture has changed.
- C. The location of the lecture has changed.

Part 2: Read the text below and choose the correct word for each space. For each question, mark the letter to the correct word (A, B, C or D). (6qs x0,25= 1,5pts) (CLO2.1)

Elephants

When you think about the features of an elephant, do you think of their massive trunks, beautiful ivory tusks, large flapping ears, or just their immense size? As you may already know, elephants are the largest land animals in the world today. (1) ... part of their anatomy is helpful to the elephant to survive in their environment. But it is the elephant's trunk that is the (2) ... important to them.

Because their trunk has over 40,000 muscles, it allows the elephant to move it in many different positions. It gives them the ability to grasp and (3) ... up objects. Elephants are known(4) their strong trunks. In fact, they could uproot large trees from the ground if they needed to. Elephants have an excellent sense of smell, but they also use (5) ... trunks for many other purposes, such as breathing, drinking, eating, showing affection. Even though an elephant has a total of 24 sharp teeth, they only (6) ... to use two or three of these teeth.

- | | | | |
|------------|---------|------------|----------|
| 1. A. None | B. Both | C. Each | D. All |
| 2. A. best | B. most | C. more | D. worst |
| 3. A. pick | B. go | C. raise | D. grow |
| 4. A. at | B. for | C. because | D. as |
| 5. A. them | B. they | C. theirs | D. their |
| 6. A. make | B. do | C. set | D. put |

Part 3: Read the text and questions below. For each question, circle the letter next to the correct answer (A, B, C or D).(CLO2.1) (6qs x0,25= 1,5pts)

A Day in the Life of an Online Student

Before the pandemic, Lisa used to go to her university every day. She spent hours in the library, met friends for lunch, and attended classes on campus. But when all her courses moved online, her routine changed completely.

Now, Lisa studies from her bedroom. She wakes up at 7:30, turns on her laptop, and joins her first class at 8 o'clock. She says she enjoys learning at home because she can study in comfortable clothes and doesn't need to travel. However, she sometimes finds it difficult to concentrate. Her younger brother often plays video games loudly, and her Internet connection is not always stable.

To stay focused, Lisa has created a schedule. She takes short breaks between classes, goes for a walk in the afternoon, and avoids social media while studying. She also meets her friends online every weekend to discuss assignments and share ideas.

Lisa believes that online learning has taught her to be more independent and organized. Still, she hopes to return to campus soon, because she misses the energy of face-to-face classes and being around other students.

1. Before the pandemic, Lisa's classes were

- A. online. B. at home. C. on campus. D. in the evening.

2. What time does Lisa start her first class now?

- A. 7:30 B. 8:00 C. 8:30 D. 9:00

3. What problem does Lisa sometimes have while studying?

- A. She forgets her schedule. B. Her Internet connection is weak.
C. She has too many classes. D. Her computer is broken.

4. What does Lisa do to stay focused?

- A. She listens to music while studying. B. She studies all day without breaks.
C. She checks social media frequently. D. She takes breaks and avoids distractions.

5. How does Lisa feel about online learning?

- A. She hates it completely. B. She finds it helpful but sometimes hard.
C. She prefers it to campus life. D. She thinks it's too easy.

6. What does Lisa miss the most about university life?

- A. Her teachers B. The cafeteria food
C. Being with other students D. Online discussions

SECTION 2: WRITING

PART 4: For each question, complete the second sentence so that it means the same as the first (5qs x0,2=1,0 pts) (CLO2.2)

- 1. “Why don’t we play soccer after class, Barbara”? said John.
=> John..... after class.
- 2. You don’t have to take part in all of the activities.
=>It istake part in all of the activities.
- 3. It is not worth staying up late for lesson revision just before the exam.
=> There..... staying up late for lesson revision just before the exam.
- 4. The pity is that I didn’t receive the scholarship last term.
=> I wish the scholarship last term.
- 5. In spite of studying hard, he failed the exam.
=> Although he failed the exam.

Part 5: Write a letter with 120-150 words about a topic (CLO2.2) (2,0 pts)

You would like to borrow a book from your English friend Peter.

Write an email to your friend Peter. In your email, you should

- tell Peter which book you would like to borrow
- explain why you need to borrow this book
- say how long you need the book for.

Write **40-60 words** on your test paper.

.....

.....

.....

.....

.....

.....

.....

.....

.....

.....

.....

SECTION 3: LISTENING

Part 6: For each question, write the correct answer in the gap. Write ONE or TWO words or a number or a date or a time. (1,0pts) (CLO2.3)(5qs x0,2= 1,0 pts) (CLO2.3)

Science World	
Next week's Special Events	
EVENTS:	TIME OF DAY:
* Electricity workshop	(1)
* Experiments with water	
* Talk about space travel by well-known scientist from (2)	<i>Wednesday morning</i>
	<i>Saturday evening</i>
Science World entrance fees are:	£3.00 Adults
	£2.00 Children
Tickets for Special Events cost extra:	(3) £ Adults
	Reduced prices for children
Get tickets direct from Science World on 284311, or from the (4)	
Newton Café is next to the (5) (snacks available all day).	
Phone Science World for free ticket to exhibition about computers.	

Part 7: Listen and circle the correct answer (A, B or C) (8qs x0,25= 2,0 pts) (CLO2.3)

You are going to listen to a conversation in which Lucy interviews Jack about how he spends his leisure time. Listen to them and choose the correct answer (A, B or C) that best completes each of the statements below.

Example:

Jack is busy _____

A. talking to Lucy

B. watching TV

C. writing an article

1. Jack loves reading _____.

A. comics with superheroes

B. manga comics

C. magazines about manga

2. Jack goes swimming _____.

A. every day

B. four days a week

C. once a week

3. Lucy can't _____.

A. do yoga

B. do aerobics

C. swim

4. Jack thinks that yoga is a _____ activity.

A. boring

B. healthy

C. relaxing

5. Jack prefers group activities because they are _____.

A. easier

B. more entertaining

C. more relaxing

6. Jack can't play the _____.

A. drums

B. electric guitar

C. flute

7. Lucy would love to play the _____.

A. guitar

B. piano

C. tambourine

8. If you multitask, you will _____.

A. be more concentrated

B. enjoy activities more

C. lose concentration and enjoyment